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Summary:-

To consider the requirement for and provision of planning training for Members of the Development Control Committee.

Recommendation:-

That planning training for Members is arranged with external training providers within the next two to three months.  

A Eales

Head Of Planning Services

Contact Officer:
Alan Eales
Ext:
 7170

To the Chairman and Members of the 






 P.47/04
Development Control Committee

1.0
Introduction

1.1
With recent changes to the membership of the Development Control Committee and further changes to the Right to Speak it is an opportune time to look at Member training.

1.2
The Committee on Standards in Public Life 1997 (The Nolan Committee) commented on Member training and stated:


"All Members of an Authorities Planning Committee (or equivalent) should receive training in the planning system, either before serving on the Committee or as soon as possible after their appointment to the Committee."

1.3
The last Member training took place in November 2003 and it is considered that it would be appropriate to provide training for the new Members of the Committee and also provide a refresher for Members that have been on the Committee for some time.  It might also be opportune to invite Parish Councillors or Clerks to attend the event.

2.0
Training

2.1
Member training can be delivered in a number of ways and in the past this has been provided both by external trainers, providing in house training, as well as Officers from Planning Services.  It is considered on the basis of the pressure of work on Officers that it would be preferable to arrange training with outside training providers.

2.2
Members will recall that the Planning Co-operative have provided Member training on three previous occasions, once in 1998 and secondly in February 2002 and the last in November 2003.  I understand that Members found the events both enjoyable and informative.  I expect that similar training from the Planning Co-operative in Carlisle will cost in the region of £1,300 for the day, plus overnight accommodation and travelling expenses.  
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2.3
No money is available within the Members Training Budget to pay for the training but money from the Planning Delivery Grant is available.

2.4
As in the past the training is essential for Members of the Development Control Committee, but it can also be useful for other Members of the Council.  It has been suggested that planning training for some Parish Councillors would also be useful.  If the Committee agrees I will discuss the training with the Planning Co-operative and establish whether they are able to include Parish Councillor training in the event as well as City Council Members.

2.5 The course content will be similar to the previous event, updated where appropriate and will cover issues raised by the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act. 

3.0
Recommendation

3.1
That planning training for Members is arranged with external training providers within the next two to three months.  

A Eales

Head Of Planning Services

Contact Officer:
Alan Eales
Ext:
 7170
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